## **CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX**

## **General Membership Meeting**

## February 12, 2019

The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm. President Otis Smith asked for all to read the January meeting minutes – check for additions or corrections. There were none – Vice President Mike Cannella made a motion to accept the minutes with Treasurer Mike Schnell seconding the motion. Approved by all.

**New Business** – Member Malin Foster submitted a proposal for changes to the shooting benches at the indoor Rifle Range. All read the proposal – there were a few questions – The cost would be \$750 for one bench. If the club bought one Malin would buy the other. A motion was made by Director Pete Kneip and seconded by Director Dean Blackwell to move forward with purchase. Passed by all. Director Pete Kneip said that the Rifle Venue will pay for the one bench. Thanks

President Otis Smith thanked all for the soup carry in which was a huge success. President Otis Smith said that the club did an audit this year-Treasurer Mike Schnell, member Lynn Lindqiust and member Sharon Allen did the audit at the bank. All ok. Signed and dated.

**Old Business-** Yates submitted a bid for the berm work at the Plinking Range-still discussing what needs to be done. Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that he needs another \$1041 to complete the drainage work. Needs to buy another 170 feet of 8" pipe. Treasurer Mike Schnell made the motion to give Tiger the funds with V.P. Mike Cannella seconding the motion. Passed.

All Venue monies turned in and no further business a motion was made by Y. D. Tiger McNeil to adjourn with V.P. Mike Cannella seconding the motion. Adjourned at 6:37 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Otis E. Smith – President

Katie Brass - Secretary